

DANA HILLS HIGH SCHOOL
33333 Golden Lantern
Dana Point, California 92629
ASU Meeting Minutes – Regular Meeting
ASU Classroom
Date: 1/20/21

Call to Order:

ASU President Aedan Anderson called the meeting to order at: 10:24 A.M.

Roll Call (Total 23):

Anderson, Aedan
Gouger, Wyatt
Renaud, Jacqueline
Drossel, Nick
Sudam, Joseph
Clark, Hailey
Van Hoomissen, Kate
Salazar-Hudgins, Olivia
Williams, JT
Aga, Ali
Reid, Jack
Misra, Aakrsh
Pavoncelli, Val
Anderson, Owen
Vivas, Paula
Palmer, Kaci
Meissner, Ella
Leydecker, Ella
Hall, Milaina
Korbonski, Ashley
Perman, Kanoa
Day, Lila
Lansford, Caydence

Absent (3):

Joseph Sudam, Aakrsh Misra, Milaina Hall

Review and Approval of Minutes

It was moved by JT Williams and second by Kaci Palmer to consent Calendar item(s):
Minutes of the 1/11/21 regular meeting of ASU.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 20

Nays: 0

Abstentions: 0
Absent: 3
Motion approved: 20-0-0

Treasurer's Report- (see attached)

Purchase Order #: 20674 20675 20676 20677 20678 (approved)

It was moved by Wyatt Gouger and second by Kate Van Hoomissen to approve the above purchase order(s).

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 20
Nays: 0
Abstentions: 0
Absent: 3
Motion approved: 20-0-0

Fundraisers- (see attached)

Nick recommends the following fundraiser for approval:

1. Chipotle Restaurant Night for NHS

It was moved by Owen Anderson and second by JT Williams to approve the above fundraiser.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 20
Nays: 0
Abstentions: 0
Absent: 3
Motion approved: 20-0-0

Aedan's Analog:

Aedan: "As you know we're in the thick of planning the homecoming halftime show. First things first, class officers, did you get your apparel designs into Mesa."

Hailey: "Yeah we have two designs done, we just need to figure out prices."

Aedan: "Okay. This week is the same objective of last where we need to think of what the plans are gonna be. Val have you looked into a videographer?"

Val: "Yeah, I found three. I was gonna sit down with JT and ask. I requested a quote from one of them, but I haven't heard back yet."

Aedan: "Great! Whenever you think you find your guy or girl, consult with all of us to decide if it's the best possible move. And then something else to talk about, clash week. It's right after homecoming, so as you know we're doing clash week the week after homecoming. This is mainly directed towards the class officers to brainstorm for clash. Brainstorm what you can do to get your class together."

Val: "Ali ended up reaching out to her videographer, so I guess if he ends up doing it we don't have to reach out to anyone else."

Pierce's Point:

Pierce: "How are we looking on inventory?"

Nick: "There's still a lot to go. If we can get ten people we can finish on Friday."

JT: "Communications isn't doing anything so I can tell them to help out."

Committee Check Ins:

Vice President:

Wyatt: "We're going to start meeting with Mesa about No Place for Hate. Other than that nothing too big. Last week we talked about homecoming and their ideas. They were iffy about the football field, and kinda wanted the drive in. It was weird. I feel like they're missing out the dance. I'm getting a lot of mixed feedback."

Aedan: "Something Jack Reid brought up was if we do a drive-in there are so many cons to work around, whereas if we did the time slots it'd be easier. You should bring up to senate all the cons with the solar panels and parking. People are unpredictable, especially when they're driving."

Wyatt: "I feel like I've convinced them partially, also I talked about the driving."

Senior Director of Recognition:

Jack: "We're working on the dolphin experience stuff."

Senior Director of Activities:

Ali: "So I'm getting in touch with the videographer today and I will talk to Jacqueline so she can adjust her timeline based on his schedule."

Senior Director of Communications:

JT: "Make sure class presidents reach out to either me for filming. I'm just gonna be working with Val about the logistics with the video and the videographer for homecoming. Just the clash video and the homecoming video are what we're working on."

Athletics:

Ella: "I'm working on the clash video for our grade."

Student Relations:

Milaina: "My committee is working on the graphic right now for Black History Month."

Aedan: "Yeah that's coming up quick. Talk to Caydence about posters. Last year we did slideshows to recognize important African American figures. Figure out ways to engage students and show them their importance."

Pierce: "There's no one here during lunch, so I don't know if you doing anything will be effective. We have 1,200 students online, so we should push the social media aspect of it. We don't want it to be an afterthought. This has the potential to be really really great! Let's not lose sight of celebrating black history month."

Wyatt: "We can always do both right?"

Peirce: "We could, but most of you leave when the period ends so there's nobody here."

Wyatt: "Could we do it at break?"

Peirce: "Yeah possibly."

Aedan: "We can do a canvas announcement."

Wyatt: "This is off topic but whatever happened to the video announcement."

Kanoa: "The freshmen kinda stopped sending me them."

Paula: "So when I first started talking about it the freshmen and mesa took over it. If nobody is doing it I am glad to take charge."

Wyatt: "I feel like having a video and watching something it'd be a great way to learn."

Teacher Relations:

Ashley: "For Valentines Day for the teachers we were thinking of just writing kind notes and taping them to their doors."

Fine Arts:

Ella: "Amber and I are finalizing the script for the tour tomorrow. And we're meeting up tomorrow to discuss things for the Humans of Dana instagram."

Loud Crowd:

Paula: "We were working on the Valentine show, so we're putting a hold on it for now. We're helping with homecoming right now."

Pep:

Kaci: "We're not too busy right now, but we're trying to help out everyone. Let us know what you need help with."

Activities:

Val: "Yeah I'm dealing with top 15 at the moment. I'm listening to the music right now for top 15 and top 6. I'm working with Calista and Maddy and order the flowers."

Aedan: "Are you guys gonna get a form for voting?"

Val: "Yeah Calista and Maddy are talking to Mesa about doing a voting for schools. Also the dates should all be on the calendar."

Aedan: "Is everyone in the dance dancing at school, or is it gonna be a prerecorded video?"

Val: "We decide to do a premier of a video and then do a livestream of the names getting dropped."

ICC:

Aakarsh: "We had our last ICC meeting Monday. I proposed three different things for a club rush. One was a drive through, then an in person, and the other was a flipgrid/youtube. The flipgrid/youtube one won because there are more kids online than in person. I gave them the poll last Thursday, most say they don't really care. Hopefully the first or second week of February we'll have our next club rush."

Aedan: "Maybe we can stil; do an in person club rush, but I understand where the concerns lie."

Aakrsh: "I asked the clubs for their schedules, and they're all mostly online. I think out of our clubs 15-20 of all the officers are online."

Technology:

Kanoa: "Currently doing and overall working on the dolphin experience video."

Class Presidents:

Olivia (Sophomores):

Kate (Juniors): "I submitted a weebly for all the class presidents for the class sign ups. We were thinking of having four separate graphics so each class can have theirs go along with the theme. We're thinking a junior posts a junior graphic so it isn't confusing. So Lila if you can work on that and if you have any questions reach out to me and any class president. I had a question, when should the deadline be for the google form? We need to count for people backing out in case their friend isn't in it."

Mesa: "With that being said, we should push practices back a week. We can have the deadline on Sunday and then on Monday I can send acceptance emails. I need all class presidents to send me people who signed up's contact information so I can reach them. Then I need everyone to give me their waivers."

Kate: "Is there a specific time limit on our dance."

Mesa: "We don't have a time limit. I know Kanoa and JT talked about it. I know it was mentioned that we need to go shorter rather than longer."

JT: "The only conversations I remember were about making it longer."

Kanoa: "That was about clash"

JT: "The longer we go the more senior pods we can put in."

Hailey: "Yeah we did talk about that. Also did we get four pods of twenty approved by the admin."

Mesa: "We can do the four but have everyone come at different times. You just have to make sure it's efficient and that we have enough time for filming."

Val: "I have a question, are we purchasing more t-shirts for the kids not chosen?"

Mesa: "I don't see why not."

Kate: "I have one more question. Did you ever talk to Mrs. Lee about the girls performing in one dance."

Mesa: "I didn't have a chance to talk to her. And Kanoa you need to get over here. Also I need to speak to Calista and Maddy about alternates."

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn the meeting by JT Williams and second by Paula Vivas.

ASU President Aedan Anderson adjourned the meeting at: 11:21 A.M.

ROLL CALL:

Ayes: 19

Nays: 0

Abstentions: 1

Absent: 3

Motion approved: 19-0-1

ASU Secretary
Jacqueline Renaud

ASU President
Aedan Anderson

Activities Director
Sandy Mesa